
 

October 15, 2019  

 

Michael Pentony, Regional Administrator  

National Marine Fisheries Service  

55 Great Republic Drive  

Gloucester, MA 01930  

michael.pentony@noaa.gov  

 

Submitted via Federal eRulemaking Portal  

 

Re: Comments on the Proposed Rule for Habitat Clam Dredge Exemption 

Framework (NOAA-NMFS-2019-0043)  

 

Dear Mr. Pentony, 

 

I am writing to provide comments on the Proposed Rule for the Habitat Clam 

Dredge Exemption Framework Adjustment (“Clam Dredge Framework”) to its 

Fishery Management Plans. 

 

The Nantucket Land Council (NLC) is a 501 (c)(3) non-profit organization with a 

mission to protect and preserve Nantucket’s natural resources. We are extremely 

involved in advocating for sound environmental policies on Nantucket and 

surrounding waters. We have a membership of over 1500 including both year round 

and seasonal residents. Our members represent a diverse group of the community, 

many of whom depend on the health of our fisheries for work or for recreation, and 

who are all concerned with appropriate management of our marine ecosystems. 

 

We are aware that the Great South Channel Habitat Management Area (the “HMA”) 

has been identified as an important area for protection because of its benthic habitat 

and value for juvenile Atlantic cod and other fish species. We are extremely 

concerned that the proposed Clam Dredge Exemption Framework, which opens 

portions of the HMA to some of the most destructive gear for this habitat, will 

undermine the benefits that this area was selected to provide. The NLC urges 

NMFS to disapprove the Clam Dredge Framework which establishes three 

dredge exemption areas (McBlair, Old South, and Fishing Rip) in the newly 

established GSC HMA to allow fishing for surfclams and blue mussels. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

The Conservation Law Foundation has submitted a comment letter dated October 15, 2019. The 

NLC fully supports the concerns that were addressed in this letter (attached below) which include: 

1) The proposed exemptions are inconsistent with the purpose and needs of the Framework and 

poor precedent in the region; 2) The environmental analysis contains no practicability analysis; 3) 

Potential impacts on Atlantic cod and other council-managed species; 4) The impacts of dredging 

in North Atlantic right whale critical habitat should be further analyzed.  

 

Thank you for your time and consideration. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Emily Molden 

Executive Director 
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